
OO# 23-01

Issued September 10, 2023

Effective Immediately

Subject: Cars parked on front track of carbarn

To: Operations Personnel and All Concerned

Effective immediately West Penn Railways #832 & Pittsburgh Railways #1138 are

NOT to be parked on the front position of any track in Founders’ Carbarn. Both of

these cars have exhibited rolling due to the slight grade at the front of the

building. If either car is found to be parked in this spot, the wheels MUST be

chocked.

Kevin Zebley

Operations Manager


